








If you have any questions, or require further clarification, please contact Cynthia
Walton, National Historic Landmark Program Manager, at (404) 507-5792, or,
Cynthia_ Walton@nps.gov.

Sincerely,

~r2.k-
Turkiya Lowe, Ph.D.
Chief, Cultural Resources Research and Science Branch
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NATIONAL PARK SERVICE
Southeast Regional Office

Atlanta Federal Center
1924 Building

100Alabama St., SW.
Atlanta, Georgia 30303

United States Department of the Interior

Enid Torregrosa
Historic Preservation Planner
City of Key West
3140 Flagler Avenue
Key West, Florida 33040

5- I'J - a.014

Ms. Torregrosa:

Recently you contacted this office to request clarification of an opinion that the National Park
Service (NPS) provided to Michael Morawski, CEO and President of the Hemingway Home and
Museum. In a letter, dated March 21,2014, NPS advised Mr. Morawski that a proposed paving
project would not adversely affect the property.

NPS first became aware of the proposed project when Mr. Morawski contacted our office in
September of 2013. Initially NPS expressed concern that the addition of a paved area would
diminish the integrity of property. The proposed 70' x 30' paved area would be a substantial
addition to the 190' x 197' lot on which the Hemingway House sits. Adding a non-historic
feature on this scale would unquestionably diminish the property's integrity of design and
setting by altering spatial relationships within the landscape, changing circulation patterns, and
increasing the proportion of paved versus unpaved land. Furthermore, the introduction of a paved
area, intended to facilitate events, would formalize a non-historic function.

NPS offered guidance on how to mitigate the effects of the planned paving project; specifically
we suggested that the paved area, which was proposed to be a rectangle, take a more organic,
curvilinear form, and that a planting design, which could soften the edges, be incorporated
into the project. NPS was unaware that the Hemingway Home and Museum was applying
for a Certificate of Appropriateness. We offered our opinion believing that the proponent,
as a private property owner not subject to Section 106 or 110(t) of the National Historic
Preservation Act, was intending to execute the project and seeking our opinion to ensure that
their NHL designation was not placed in jeopardy. Our letter of March 21, 2014, was meant
to communicate that NPS believed that with the above mentioned mitigations in place, the
project would not so diminish the integrity of the property that the NHL designation would be
threatened.










































































































































